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The 18th International Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation of Wood Symposium 2013
By Xiping Wang, USDA Forest Service Forest Products Laboratory, Coordinator of IUFRO Research Group D5.02.00 (http://www.iufro.org/science/divisions/division-5/50000/50200/50201/)

The 18th International Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation of Wood Symposium was held on 

September 24–27, 2013, in Madison, Wisconsin, USA (http://www.forestprod.org/symposium2013/). The event was hosted by the USDA Forest Service’s Forest Products Laboratory (FPL) and co-sponsored by the IUFRO D5.02.01 Nondestructive Evaluation of Wood and Wood-Based Materials. This symposium was a forum for those involved in nondestructive testing and evaluation (NDT/NDE) of wood and brought together many NDT/NDE users, suppliers, international researchers, representatives from various government agencies, and other groups to share research results, products, and technology for evaluating a wide range of wood products, including standing trees, logs, lumber, and wood structures. Networking among participants encouraged international collaborative efforts and fostered the implementation of NDT/NDE technologies around the world. One hundred ninety scientists from twenty one countries attended this event.  Over 150 technical presentations were made in twelve technical sessions and one poster session. The technical content of the 18th Symposium is captured in a 800 page proceedings which can be accessed from FPL’s website (http://www.fpl.fs.fed.us/). 
The 18th Symposium was especially important because in addition to its strong technical content, it was a celebration of 50 years of this symposium series! The opening session, “From Strong Beginnings to an International Research Community,” included keynote speakers from around the globe who presented the state-of-the-art in nondestructive testing and evaluation of wood. A special publication, Fifty Years of Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation of Wood Research—International Nondestructive Testing and Evaluation of Wood Symposium Series, was produced by FPL (FPL General Technical Report 213) in commemoration of the 50th anniversary. 
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